Regular Council Meeting March 6, 2000 6:00 p.m.



MEMBERS PRESENT: Jim Axon, Bill Albritton, Max Baggett MEMBERS ABSENT: Nell Moton-Kapple, Mark Dukes

MAYOR: Kenneth E. Wilder CLERK: Oletha A. Miller ATTORNEY: Andrew Cromer

GUESTS: Linda Dailey, Chief Arthur Moye, James Scott, Hollis Curl, Darryl Perryman.

Henrietta Blackmon

Council member Albritton opened the meeting with a prayer.

Mayor Wilder called the meeting to order. Council member Baggett made a motion to approve the minutes of the preceding meeting. Council member Axon seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

SMOKING IN CITY HALL: The council discussed the issue of smoking in the city hall building. Chief Moye stated that he had three (3) that smoked in his department. Oletha stated that she had only one (1) that smoked in her department. Council member Albritton made a motion to make the building a smoke free facility. Council member Baggett seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

SPEEDING IN DOWNTOWN AREA: Mayor Wilder stated that several people have complained about vehicles speeding. Chief Moye stated that his department had only three (3) operational radars. His department needed one (1) hand held radar for a police unit. Council member Baggett suggested that the council should evaluate the police department budget before deciding to purchase a radar.

Council member Axon made a motion to adjourn. Council member Baggett seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Oletha A. Miller City Clerk